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The Ministry has begun initial work on the methodology, including working with the
New Zealand Society for Earthquake Engineering, GNS Science, other engineers and
experts, and local government.

Discussions have also been held with Local Government New Zealand. Local
Government New Zealand is generally supportive of the proposals. However, it still
has concerns about potential impacts on rural and provincial New Zealand in areas of
high seismic risk where underlying economies are not strong.

The following agencies have been consulted on the proposals: the Treasury,
Canterbury Earthquake Recovery Authority, Ministry for the Environment, Ministry for
Culture and Heritage, Department of Internal Affairs, Inland Revenue, Government
Property Management Centre of Expertise, Ministry of Health, Ministry of Education,
Ministry of Justice, Ministry of Civil Defence and Emergency Management, Office for
Disability Issues, Ministry of Social Development, Land Information New Zealand,
Ministry of Transport and the New Zealand Transport Agency.

[omitted]

The Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet has been informed.

Implementation plan
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The August 2013 RIS on the Bill describes how a revised system for managing
earthquake-prone buildings will be implemented through the Bill, the provision of
information and guidance by the Ministry and the development of a register of
information on earthquake-prone buildings. This implementation plan is still applicable.

Of note is that compliance costs will be minimised by maintaining some aspects of the
current system and through the transitional provisions. To further minimise compliance
costs and implementation risks, identifying earthquake-prone buildings will take place
progressively within the identification period.

The Ministry has begun work on the detailed scheme design underpinning the
publically searchable national register of earthquake-prone buildings. Only requiring
buildings that have been identified as earthquake-prone to be listed on the register will
reduce the costs associated with developing and maintaining the register.

The August 2013 RIS on the Bill also discussed the implications of building owners
refusing to deal with their earthquake-prone building and the how the current system
and the system in the Bill manages this implementation risk. The infringement changes
described in the Options section of this RIS will also help manage this risk.

Monitoring, evaluation and review
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The Ministry is developing a monitoring and evaluation strategy to assess the
implementation and impacts of Bill. The purpose of the monitoring and evaluation
strategy would be to determine whether the policy is working as intended (outcomes),
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